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CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Griffin called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Captain Fithian, seconded by Captain Adams, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 10, 2014 meeting as submitted.
INCIDENT COMMITTEE REPORT


Mark Fithian gave the following report:

Complaints


There are no open complaints at this time.
Incidents

12-06 
Waiting for Coast Guard final approval of report.
14-01
Waiting for Coast Guard final approval of report.  

Motion (II) was made by Mike Reagoso, seconded by Captain Prenger, and unanimously carried to accept the Incident Committee's Report.
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PILOT COMPLEMENT REPORT


Captain Nielsen reported an increase in the number of arrivals in 2014 compared to 2013.  The number of intra-harbor shifts of vessels increased by 14% in 2014. The "Pilots Years of Service" report indicates that 14 pilots have 25+ years of service and could retire at any time.  It also shows a large number of pilots in the 5-9 years category.  The "Pilot Ages” report shows the number of pilots broken down by age categories.  There are a large number of pilots 55 years of age and older, but the largest number is in the 35-39 category. 
Captain Nielsen stated that the data in the Retiring Pilots report has not been updated since last meeting.  The Maryland Port Administration reports are the same ones presented at the last meeting.  The Proposed Pilot Complement report has not changed.
Captain Nielsen recommended no pilots-in-training be selected at this time but recommended that some may be selected at the June meeting to start in November.  Chairman Griffin noted that a good jobs report was just released.  Captain Nielsen stated that the Board could take more if needed. 
e recommended 
WORK RULES COMMITTEE

Chairman Griffin reported that the Work Rules Committee was convened by a conference call on November 14, 2014 to consider a proposed change to Rule 2.4(c).  This rule is contained within a chapter of the Work Rules entitled “List Administration”, and therefore it was submitted to the committee to review.  The change added two sentences to the work rules stating that the rule applies only to those pilots who intend to become hybrid ULPs upon the next available opening and that such pilots must submit that intention in writing to the Board of Supervisors.  The committee determined that the proposed change would not affect safe operations of vessels by Maryland pilots and that approval of the change by the Board of Pilots was not necessary.
PILOT-IN-TRAINING SELECTION COMMITTEE

Pam Edwards reported that approximately 40 pilot-in-training applications were received by the deadline of December 31, 2014.  Captain Prenger stated that the committee will decide on a timeline to review applications, conduct interviews, etc.  Concessions and accommodations will be made for those who are on ships or have to report back to ships to ensure that they get an opportunity for an interview and a ridealong.  Ms. Trimble stated that everyone who gets to this level should be offered the opportunity for a ridealong.
QUALIFICATION COMMITTEE


There was no report of the Qualification Committee.
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NEW BUSINESS

Board Member Training

Board member training was conducted by Elizabeth Trimble, Board Counsel. 

Update on Sunset Recommendations

Chairman Griffin stated that he and the Executive Director will meet to discuss this.
OTHER BUSINESS
Legislation


Captain Nielsen stated that a bill was introduced this session stating that vessels less than 200’ long and with less than a 12’ draft that is not engaged in commercial activity and not carrying passengers, does not need a pilot. A pilot would only be required if it were a foreign vessel. These requirements will supersede the board’s current policy and would be a better one.
Next Meeting

The Board agreed to change the April board meeting from April 10 to the 17th at 2 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (III) was made by Captain Adams, seconded by Captain Nielsen, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:20 a.m. 


With Corrections
      x
Without Corrections
Signed by Derek L. Griffin, Chairman, April 17, 2015
